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ANNEX 3

Additional Consultation - Mill Street

1. Following the formal consultation for changes to the parking in West Oxford (28 September 2007 to 26 October 2007) we received a number of objections to the proposed additional parking places in Mill Street and also requests that the short term parking near Botley Road be made into permit holder parking places.
2. Although the number of people objecting to the proposals was high in percentage terms of those that responded we needed to seek the views of all those who may be affected before making changes to the proposals. Consequently a letter and questionnaire was sent to all premises in Barrett Street and Mill Street which lay within the West Oxford Controlled Parking Zone.

3. This additional consultation took place between 5 December 2007 and 4 January 2008

4. The original proposals provided a parking place, large enough for three cars, outside numbers 43 to 45 Mill Street and ten metres of No Waiting, 8am to 6:30pm, Monday to Saturday on the cemetery side.

5. Having reviewed the objections and carried out additional investigations we feel that the perceived risks are minimal and no worse than in many other locations in the area. Consequently we offered residents four options.
6. Residents were invited to indicate their First, Second, Third and Fourth choice, or indicate if an option was totally unacceptable, by ticking boxes on the questionnaire.

Each option was then scored according to its preference.

First Choice

=
4 points

Second Choice
=
3 points

Third Choice

=
2 points

Fourth Choice
=
1 point

Options marked as unacceptable were not given any points.

It was also explained to residents that we would consider one vote per address and that an average would be calculated if more than one response is received from the same address.

7. The scores were then added together and are presented together with the four options in Table B1 below.

	
	Placement
	Score

	Option A (Original Proposal)
Permit Holders Only outside numbers 43 to 45 Mill Street with No Waiting, 8am to 6:30pm, Monday to Saturday on the cemetery side.
	First
	87 points

	Option B

Permit Holders Only outside numbers 43 to 45 Mill Street with No Waiting at Any Time (double yellow lines) on the cemetery side.
	Second
	63 points

	Option C

No Waiting at Any Time outside numbers 43 to 45 Mill Street with No Waiting, 8am to 6:30pm, Monday to Saturday on the cemetery side.
	Third
	55 points

	Option D (As Existing)
No Waiting at Any Time (double yellow lines) on both sides of the road.
	Fourth
	48 points


Table B1

In addition to coming first using the points system, Option A was also the most popular first choice (19 out of 33 responses). The response rate was 30%.

Recommend: Option A be accepted, (No TRO change).

8. Residents were also asked if they would like 9 metres (enough for 2 cars) of the existing 1 hour parking 8am to 6.30pm Monday to Saturday converted to Permit Holders Only parking.

Of the 33 that replied 17 were in favour of the proposal while 9 were against. The remainder either stated that they did not mind or failed to express a preference. 

Recommend: the draft TRO be amended to reduce the proposed 1 hour parking at the northern end of Mill Street by 9 metres and the adjacent Permit Holders Only parking be extended 9 metres northwards.
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